## Orono Veazie Water District Board of Trustees July 9, 2019 at 7:00 PM Orono Voters Reg Room

- Role Call; Ken Borneman, Farahad Dastoor, Deb Blease, and Boyd Smith
- 2. Consideration of Agenda
- 3. Approval of Meeting Minutes June 11, 2019
- 4. Public Comments and Questions
- 5. Rate Increase Boyd to find out what we to do, contacts, start information, etc
- 6. Review of Financials
  - Vendor Balance
  - Profit & Loss
  - Transactions
  - Balance Sheet

## 7. Superintendent's Report

Wells- Dennis Maher redeveloped well #1 and well #2. Both were developed with new chemicals that we have discussed with Carry and Kyle from Woodard & Curran and seemed to work great.

Plant- continues to do great with the guys still doing changes with chemicals. Iron & manganese low. Turbidity doing awesome. The guys have been changing meters and receiving great comments about our water.

Infrastructure- N. Main St has started. Hughes Brothers from Hampden got the bid at \$158,700.00. Olver Associates from Winterport will be doing the project for The District and the Town. Conversations between Boyd and Mandy regarding engineering costs should be around \$15,000.00 to stay below the \$175,000.00 budget for the job if all goes well. They started digging today.

Mill St- The Town of Orono has started Mill St. Northeast got the bid \$187,000.00. Boyd spoke with Sophie, Orono Town Manager on why The District can't and should not contribute to Mill St.

Miscellaneous- The guys have been repairing service boxes and gate boxes as well as repairing and painting hydrants.

Legionnaires Disease- Maine Drinking Water program contacted Boyd regarding 2 confirmed cases of legionnaires disease in the Veazie area. The Drinking Water program is bringing us sample bottles tomorrow to take samples at the District's sampling sites.

- 8. Public Comment and Questions
- 9. Trustee Comments / Request for Information
- 10. Future Meetings September second Tuesday Orono
- 11. Adjourn at 7:54 pm.